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Thanks to the wonderful residents of 
Packington the Big Charity Breakfast 
proved a huge success. With more than 
50 volunteers working away with smiling 
faces, 279 breakfasts were served. 

More photos on Page 3 

The raffle contributed £290 to the total 
raised, which came to a record £1500 
after all bills were paid.      
Each of the village youth groups, 
Rainbows, Brownies, Guides and Youth 
Club received a cheque for £150. The 
balance of £900 went to support 
Glenfield Children’s Hospital in Memory 
of Erin Finnie. Erin sadly died in Jan 
2018, just 2 weeks old, following a 
complicated and rare condition, despite 
the best efforts of staff at Glenfield.  

Special Thanks to Daybreak Services 
and Taylors Butchers Ashby for their 

quality, support and service. 
Finally Mike Coke – The Village Thanks 
You For Leading Such A Great Event 

Could you be one 
of our next Parish 

Councillors? 

PARISH COUNCIL 
ELECTIONS 2ND MAY 2019 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION 
ON STANDING FOR ELECTION 
AS A PARISH COUNCILLOR, 

INCLUDING THE NOMINATION 
PROCESS AND ELECTIONS 

CONTACT: 

NORTH WEST LEICESTERSHIRE 
DISTRICT COUNCIL 

ELECTORAL SERVICES 
Tel: 01530 454512, 01530 454503, 

01530 454511 

Email: 
electreg@nwleicestershire.gov.uk 

Nomination Papers available 
from: Early March 

Nomination Papers to be 
returned from: 22nd March  

Deadline for returning 
Nomination Papers is: 4pm Wed 

3rd April 
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This will be my final report for the 
Packington Post, after which a new 
Parish Council will be formed following 
the May 2nd District and Parish 
elections.  
It has been a busy month once again, 
overseeing the work on the Recreation 
Ground, two general meetings and 
preparations for replacing our Clerk, 
Karen Edwards.  
Karen has been a hard working and 
dedicated clerk to Packington, one who 
has often gone that extra mile to get the 
job done. She will be greatly missed, as 
her experience in the field as a Parish 
clerk is excellent. She is leaving to 
continue her role, with increased hours, 
as deputy clerk for Ashby Town Council. 
We wish her well. 
As I write this report, we have shortlisted 
five candidates from a field of seventeen 
applicants and will be interviewing on the 
12th March. 
The Parish Council held their statutory 
Parish Meeting at the start of the March 
General Meeting. I, as chairman, gave an 
overview report of the last twelve months 
and the Clerk gave a summary of the 
financial status of the Council. Both these 
reports will be found on the Parish 
council Website. 
At the March meeting a Police report 
mentioned a situation which occurred on 
the Recreation Ground. A disturbed 
female teenager was threatening users 
on the play area and women walking 
their dogs. She was brandishing a knife 
and she had obviously self-harmed.  A 
digger driver who was working on site 
was notified of the situation and phoned 
for the police. The ladies were told to run 
away and the family using the play area 
were contained in the JCB. The situation 
was concluded when the police arrived, 
with paramedics who took this disturbed 
young lady to a safe and secure place. It 
seems that these days everyone must be 
on their guard and needless to say, I 
thanked the digger driver for his efforts in 
containing the incident. 

There was a disappointing response to 
our call for prospective Parish 
Councillors to attend a drop-in session at 
the start of our February meeting. Can I 
say that I urge anyone who wants to play 
a part in the well-being of Packington to 
make a stand and apply to become a 
Councillor. I would welcome a 
democratic outcome as to who becomes 
a Parish councillor and for that to happen 
we need at least seven nominations. A 
Nomination Pack can be obtained from 
the North West Leicestershire Council 
Offices.  
 
For more details of Parish Councils 
decisions and notices please go to our 
website. 
www.packingtonpc.org.uk 
Chris Miles (Chairman) 
 
 
 

JOIN THE POST TEAM 
No Experience Needed  
- Just Bring Enthusiam 
editor@packington.info
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 THANKS TO ALL WHO HELPED  
MAKE IT A SUCCESS
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A big 'Thank You' goes to the 30 + 
volunteers who mustered at the 
Memorial Hall under the cover of the low 
mist. 
It was great to see some of our younger 
residents taking an active part as they 
helped in and around the village and 
along Ashby Road. 
Hi-Vis jackets were the order of the day, 
especially due to the weather conditions. 
Litter pickers were dished out from the 
armoury, albeit not enough for everyone. 
 

 
 
Once they were kitted out, four groups 
then set off to their respective lanes to 
fight the good fight against the mindless 
act of littering. 
 

 
 
Some groups finished earlier than 
expected, but only due to running out of 
bin bags!  
 
 
 
 
 

The collection of litter, which included a 
shopping trolley, microwave, vehicle 
parts and road signs, was deposited 
outside the Memorial Hall, ready for the 
council to collect early the next week.  
 
It's amazing how much was collected in 
such a short space of time. Not all of 
Coleorton Lane was covered and 
unfortunately, we didn't get any further 
than the mushroom farm on Normanton 
Road. 
 

 
 
Upon return to the village, the volunteers 
gathered at Barkers Cafe, who kindly 
offered discounted drinks. 
It was obvious from the chat that there is 
an appetite to finish the job off by 
another date in the near future. 
Therefore watch this space. It would be 
great to see many more turn out. 
 
Today was a great community effort 
which benefits ALL villagers. 
Extra 'Thank You' to Guy & Laura for 
collecting all the bin bags in their trailer. 
 
Martin Bassett  07794993610 



Packington Guides is an energetic guide 
unit which enjoys doing a multitude of 
activities.  In the past year we have:- 

Undertaken Community Action – helped 
with the drinks at the Packington Big 
Breakfast and done random acts of 
kindness. 

Held evenings on Parliament week, 
Equlitea and Future Girl for each of 
which we got a badge. 

Done challenges such as making pringle 
circles, unravelling a human knot and 
climbing through a piece of A4 paper! 

 

Been to London to see Trooping of the 
Colour, where we had places in the 
Youth Enclosure at the edge of 
Horseguards Parade. The Queen 
actually waved to us! We were then on 
television walking down The Mall towards 
Buckingham Palace where we stood by 
the Palace railings to see the Royal 
Family on the Balcony.  

                                                                              

Visited 3rd Ashby Rangers and 4th Ashby 
Guides, the Apple store at Highcross and 
the Phoenix Charity in Packington. We 
have also promoted Girlguiding at the 
Ashby fair and attended the 
Remembrance Parade in Ashby. 

On an aquatic front we have attended the 
Ashby Swimming evening and been 
canoeing at Conkers. 

 

Tried lots of crafts e.g. Making grass 
heads, pet ropes and tea bag folding. 

Indulged in our love of food by making 
cakes, trying food from other countries 
and cooking outdoors. 

Also since last September we have been 
working on the new Guide Programme 
and some of the girls have already done 
interest badges. This Term we are 
working on Change That and Explore 
Skills Builders as well as Unit Meeting 
Activities. This term’s trip was to the 
Apple store at Highcross where we made 
short videos using a programme called 
Clip. 

The Unit meets on Thursdays in term 
time at Packington Memorial Hall from 
18:30-20:00 (unless we are out and 
about!) There are currently spaces for 
girls aged 10-14  

If you would like to know more please 
contact Allison Buswell, Unit Leader 

packingtonguides@gmail.com 
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History Group 

The New Year opened on a positive 
note for the Group when the Memorial 
Hall Committee agreed that we could 
house our archive documents and 
photographs in a cabinet in the hall’s 
meeting room. This is now in place 
and we have started to work through 
the material with the long-term aim of 
making it available to the wider public 
through the internet. Thank you to the 
Hall Committee for their support. 

 
At our February meeting Paula Dring 
gave us a talk about Rev. Joseph 
Goadby,  (1774 -1839), who became a 
very prominent figure in local Baptist 
circles and who is commemorated at 
the site of the former Baptist Chapel in 
Mill Street, close by where Paula and 
her family now live. Group members 
were extremely interested to hear 
about this historical figure who has 
such an intimate connection with our 
village. We wish Paula well in her 
further researches.  

The Group is looking to develop a 
pictorial record of Packington as it is 
today, which could be preserved for 
the information of future village 
residents and history students. We will 
be discussing this project at our March 
meeting – anyone who would like to 
take part and/or has material that may 
be useful will be very welcome to join 

us on Tuesday 26th March at 7.30 p.m. 
in the Memorial Hall meeting room. 

One more date for your diary – we are 
planning to hold a History Walk along 
High St. on the evening of Tuesday 
25th June, following the success of 
similar walks a few years ago. More 
details will follow in the May 
“Packington Post.” 

Robin Boucher 411638 

randbboucher@googlemail.com,     

Table Tennis  

The Packington Table Tennis club 
continues to progress with recent 
developments being engaging a coach 
(Nigel Webster) from Melbourne table 
tennis club. See photographs below of 
Nigel coaching members with the use 
of a ball feeder. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A 5th Table will be acquired in the near 
future and used for coaching in the 
small meeting room.                                                      

The club meets every Wednesday and 
will run until 10th July at the Memorial 
Hall.       

Numbers continue to vary between 10 
and 24, which means the 4 tables are 
always in use for either singles or 
doubles. There is always a warm 
welcome for all levels of player from 
beginner to advanced. The cost 
remains frozen for a 3rd year at £2.50 
per adult and £1.50 per junior  

Graham Saunt 07764471917 
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Horticultural Society 
With planning already well underway for this 
year’s show on September 7th, we wanted to 
take this opportunity to invite you all to what 
has been a regular fixture in the Packington 
calendar for over 70 years!  The aim of the 
show is to provide a day that the whole 
community can both enjoy and benefit from.  
Our village show is open to, and welcomes, 
everyone.  It has a wide selection of 
categories you can enter, from vegetables 
and flowers to baking and craft, along with 
dedicated junior sections.   

 

You need no experience to enter any of the 
categories, just come along and have a go. 
You never know what you could win! If 
entering isn’t your thing, there’s always the 
opportunity to buy some fresh home grown 
fruit and veg. or a delicious home baked 
cake at the auction.  The children love 
helping with this, delivering the bags and 
taking the money – a great chance to add to 
their school citizenships! All proceeds go 
towards supporting local groups and causes, 
such as the village youth group and lunch 
club, new fixed football nets and a donation 
towards the new toilet facilities in church, to 
name but a few, We cannot run this event 
without the support of our village and 
although well attended, numbers were down 
last year.    We really do hope you can make 
it and help keep this longest village event up 
and running for years to come.                                      

 

Book Club 
Packington book club meets on the 
fourth Wednesday of every month at 
19:30 in the small meeting room at the 
village hall. 

 

On 24th April the book we are reading is 
Stoner by John Williams described by 
Julian Barnes as, ‘A terrific novel of 
echoing sadness’.  

On 22nd May it is Conclave by Robert 
Harris, which the Sunday Times says is 
“an irresistibly gripping papal page-
turner”. 

Come and join us for a sociable evening 
discussing these books.  Tea, coffee and 
biscuits are provided.  If you would like 
further information contact:-                                       
Helen Edgington 01530 412808  
helenmedgington@gmail.com. 

 

 

 

Packington Village NHW Alerts 
Join the WhatsApp Village Watch Group 
To be added text Graham 07764 471917
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Men’s Group  PMG 
The Men’s Group enjoyed their annual 
lunch at the Bull & Lion on 12th 
February. Thanks go to the staff and 
especially Phil who came for the day 
to ‘chef ‘ for us. On Monday 12th March 
several members of the group visited 
the Bott plant in Ashby, a world class 
manufacturer and supplier of vehicle 
conversions. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
After an initial presentation explaining 
the history, work done on site and also 
their links with the community, we 
were taken on an extensive tour of the 
site. We were able to see how vehicles 
were filled with various pieces of 
equipment to a specification agreed 
between Bott and each customer. It 
was interesting to see the use of 
clever printing to place colourful details 
on the exterior of many of the vans. 
This was an enjoyable and informative 
visit to a progressive company working 
to high quality standards and rightly 
proud of their achievements. Our next 
event is a visit to Ashby Heritage 
Centre to commence at 2.00pm on 
Tuesday 16th April.  
Our programme for the months ahead 
is follows.                                                                                                    
May 13th  Mon. 10am Tour of Century 
Theatre Coalville                                                                                                                
June 11th Tues  2 pm Visit to Hill 
Farm with guided walk                                         
July   8th  Mon  Crown Green Bowls,      
time to be finalised                                                                                    
August 13th  Tues  Men’s Breakfast.                                                                                                                  
Packington Men’s Group has been 
running now for over 25 years .  

We meet in the Memorial Hall for talks 
during the winter months. We also 
have an annual walk, breakfast and 
visit places of interest. Any men 
wishing to join the group would be 
made most welcome.                     
David Fill on 01530 560228                           
davidf2071@gmail.com. 
 
Lunch Club 
Packington Lunch Club continues 
to meet at twelve o’clock on the 
third Wednesday of each month.  
We average about twenty people 
and there is a warm and friendly 
atmosphere. Members are able to 
pre-order their meal from the menu 
provided each time. There is a 
varied menu,cooked to perfection 
by our team of cooks, Rachael, Mel 
and Hattie. Last month there was a 
choice of roast meat or vegetarian 
option with all the trimmings. 
 

  
 
Our volunteer chefs are helped in 
the kitchen by Chris and Cath, and 
Pauline, Janet and Valerie set up 
and help serve.  Our thanks go to 
all these people who make Lunch 
Club function as well as it does.   
Special thanks go to Janet, a 
founder member of the club who, 
having celebrated her 80th birthday 
recently, has decided to relax a bit 
more and just enjoy the meal and 
company. 
For any information contact: 
Pauline 414378                            
Rachael 413795 



Packington 
Neighbourhood 
Watch Display 

Memorial Hall Open 
Meeting 26th April 7pm 

Information Leaflets, Shed Alarms, 
Stickers, Window Alarms, Advice.

‘Know Your Street Contact’ 
Get Involved
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Join Us For Our Open Meeting  
And See All The Activities From 

Our Village Groups 
 

 
                               
What is the Packington Memorial Hall?    
Who is responsible for Packington 
Memorial Hall?  
What goes on inside Packington 
Memorial Hall? 
How can I use the Packington Memorial 
Hall? 
All these questions will be answered on 
 

Friday 26th April 
7pm to 8-30pm 

 
Come along and find out. There will a 
glass of Prosecco, teas, coffees, cheese 
and biscuits etc.  
Come and talk to user groups and 
village society organisers. 
Come on in and find out what is 
happening in your village.  
I am sure there will be something of 
interest for everyone. 
We haven’t had an open events fair for 
some time so COME ON Down and find 
out what is happening. 
 
 
Chris Miles (Chairman) 01530 414378.  
christopher.miles@sky.com 
 
 
 

Youth Club 
 
Firstly, many thanks from all at Youth Club 
for the recent donation from the Big 
Breakfast. It is a much-appreciated boost 
to help kick start the new youth group. 
Our numbers have now grown week on 
week to a full capacity of 32 children for 
this spring term, and we now have a short 
waiting list for those wanting to join us.  

The above photographs show the 
children enjoying the activities on offer 
such as table tennis, table football, pool 
and many others.  
 
One further request, if anyone is having a 
spring clean, and finds any games for 
children aged 9 and upwards, or bean 
bags that they might otherwise throw out, 
then please contact us on 07906739938, 
so we can put them to good use. 
The Youth Club team: Sallie-Ann, 
Alisa, Kita, Sharon and Angela. 
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She’s off again…!  The 
continuing story……. 
In the last edition of Packington Post, I 
talked about the challenges that I have set 
myself for this year:  4 marathons and a 
double marathon, starting in April with the 
first marathon in Vienna.  Then it’s on to 
London in May for the Moonwalk 
overnight, then the double ‘Over the Moon 
– 52.4 miles overnight in Edinburgh in 
June.  Then a couple of months off (ha, 
ha!!!!) until the Shine Marathon for Cancer 
Research in London in September, and 
finally the York Marathon in October.  I am 
not a Mo Farah or Paula Radcliffe but in 
my mid-fifties and certainly no serious 
athlete, but I wanted to do this to raise 
money for cancer research and challenge 
my own fitness and see what I can do.  
Training is relentless – an average of 47 
powerwalking miles per week, plus 
strength training in the gym.  But the most 
important thing is raising support for the 
cause.  Rather than ask for sponsorship, 
there are a couple of ideas that I have 
come up with.   

 

The first might appeal to all you runners 
and cyclists out there: recycling your 
trainers as bird houses!  I am building 
frames for nesting/shelter boxes that you 
simply hook your old trainers into, 

providing a cosy nesting nook particularly 
for robins, wrens, wagtails and flycatchers.  
It’s a win-win – a nesting home plus an 
eco-friendly use for old trainers.  Cost is 
£15 per bird house (and they come in 
almost any colour that you would like) with 
all proceeds going to breast cancer 
causes and research. 

 

Then, as an amateur blacksmith, with an 
interest in restoration of heritage metal, I 
have undertaken a couple of projects to 
restore front door furniture to its former 
glory, bringing up old tarnished brass to a 
lovely glowing shine!  Your front entrance 
is one of your most important assets, so if 
you feel that your Knockers and Knobs are 
in need of a good shine to bring them back 
to their former glory, then please get in 
touch!  Again, all proceeds from this will 
go to charity.  Please do contact:       
Pippa David on 07535 607171. 

But most importantly, please give me a 
thumbs up and wish me luck as I power 
walk around through the village trying to 
get the necessary miles in for training!  

And I will let you know how I get in on in 
my first couple of Marathons. 
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Barry Runs Again 
 
Barry Alldread is running the Ashby 20 (a 20-
mile road race) on Sunday 24th March and 
the Manchester Marathon on Sunday 7th 
April for Steps - Leicestershire Conductive 
Education Centre because of the life 
changing work they do for children 
 
Steps is a specialist Nursery which provides 
conductive education for children who need 
support with motor development. They 
provide an environment to enhance learning 
and plays a huge role in helping children with 
these challenges to achieve their fullest 
potential.  

 
Our daughter, Sienna, was diagnosed with a 
very rare chromosome condition which 
includes late development.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Since attending Steps her concentration 
levels and ability to complete tasks have 
improved dramatically as have her balance, 
co-ordination and strength and she is now 
starting to meet her milestones and achieve 
goals - thanks to the wonderful people that 
run this charity.  

 

It's been 4 years since Barry has attempted 
such a challenge and now weighs 2 stone 
heavier. But doing this to raise awareness for 
this Charity and the amazing work that they 
do for our children seems fitting. All 
donations are greatly received. Search for 
our “just giving” page     

ROTARY
Bear

FOOD & Drink Festival  
A wide range of food, drink and artisan 
stalls with live entertainment and samplings.
Packed with stands from local and regional 
producers it really is a great day out for all 
the family.

IN ASSOCIATION WITH  
ASHBY-DE-LA-ZOUCH  
TOWN COUNCIL

festival
Ashby de la zouch

Food Gusto
Saturday 25th & Sunday 26th MAY

10.30AM-5.00pm
The Bath Grounds, Ashby de la Zouch LE65 1GP Come and find Gusto Bear at  

the Rotary Gusto Bears Picnic.P lus

Clubs of 
Ashby-de-la-Zouch

T: 01530 411337  |  WWW.FOODGUSTO.COM

YOUR 
COMMUNITY  

NEEDS

YOU
Closing Date For 

Applications To 

Become A Parish 

Councillor 

3rd April
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Postman Gaz 
A familiar and reassuring sight in 
Packington is Gaz with his red Royal Mail 
van. Gaz hails from Ashby and has been 
a postman for thirty years, firstly in Ashby 
and, for the last twelve years, in our 
village.  
 

 
 
Family life for him is wife Lisa, daughter 
Nicole and Labrador, George. Gaz loves 
delivering the post here because the 
villagers are so friendly and laid back, 
just like him. 
 
Gaz likes to relax in the evenings by 
watching sport or a film, or listening to 
music and, as if he doesn’t get enough 
exercise on his daily rounds, George 
gets long walks too. He finds time to play 
snooker in both the Leicester and Burton 
on Trent leagues and is an avid 
supporter of Leeds United. You might 
have seen him off duty at the village fete 
a few years ago or at a social occasion in 
the village hall. 
 
Even with the advent of instant 
communication via the internet, his job is 
busier than ever, and he is thankful that 
he is made to feel a part of our local 
community. Although he has seen 
changes over the years, he has never 
had a cross word with anyone, thinks we 
are a great bunch and deems it a 
pleasure to deliver our post. 
 
 
 

Eric Carter, the oldest person in 
Packington, has died, aged 98. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Eric was a journalist all his working life. Born 
in December 1920, he started as a reporter 
on his home town paper, the Bideford 
Gazette, before being called up during the 
Second World War, serving in India and 
Burma. 
 
Upon demobilisation, he picked up his 
journalistic career working for local weekly 
and daily papers in Kent and Devon before 
heading to Fleet Street. In London, he 
worked on various national papers including 
the Daily Express, Daily Sketch and Sunday 
Pictorial, as well as for a number of 
magazines such as London Life and the 
Telegraph Magazine. He was assistant editor 
of TV Times when he decided to return to 
Devon and run his own newspaper. 
 
He bought the Dawlish Gazette in 1972 and 
he and wife Betty – with reporting help from 
son Nick – ran the paper for ten years before 
selling up and moving to Tunbridge Wells in 
Kent. Here, both worked on the Kent and 
Sussex Courier, the paper where they met in 
1946 before marrying in 1948: the couple 
celebrated their 70th wedding anniversary 
last July. 
 
Upon retirement Betty and Eric moved to 
Packington to be near Nick and his family. 



Services 
 
March 24th  
11 am Holy Communion 
March 31st 
11am Mothering Sunday service for all, with 
Holy Communion 
April 7th  
11am Morning Prayer 
6pm Evening Prayer 
April 14th Palm Sunday (remembering Jesus’ 
entry into Jerusalem) 
11 am Holy Communion 
April 18th Maundy Thursday 
7.30pm Holy Communion at Normanton-le-
Heath (remembering Jesus’ last supper)  
April 19th Good Friday (when we walk with 
Jesus to his crucifixion) 
7.30pm The Way of the Cross 
April 21st: Easter Day (when we celebrate 
Jesus rising from death to life) 
11am Holy Communion for all ages 
April 28th 
11 am Holy Communion 
May 5th  
11am Morning Prayer 
6pm Evening Prayer 
May 12th  
11 am Holy Communion 
May 19th  
11am All-age service  
May 26th  
11 am Holy Communion 
 
There is also a service of Holy Communion on 
the first Wednesday of the month at 10 am. 
Sunday Club for the children meets on the 2nd 
Sunday of the month at 11am in the back of 
church in term time 
 
May 19th at 3pm at Normanton-le-Heath: 
Pet service with Blessing of the animals.  
Come along with your best friends and have 
fun together. 
 
The revamp of Holy Rood Church. 
Work is actually starting – the builders come on 
site on Monday 1st April, so the back of church 
will be disrupted while work is going on. We 
are not sure in what order the builder will be 
working, but as it involves taking out the 
present WC to replace with the disabled one, 
the revamp of the vestry and the removal of 2 
back pews, it is likely that we will not be able to 
leave the church open for the duration.                                                                                                                  
 

However we will be holding services as normal 
(though the organ may be out of action as it 
needs to be covered for protection) and we will 
still be available for funerals, as the builder will 
work round such occasions. 
Some meetings which normally happen in 
church in the week will move venue – see diary 
for changes. 
The work is expected to take about 3 months 
so we will try to keep you updated on what is 
going on. 
We are delighted to have been awarded grants 
by both Leicester Historic Churches Trust, and 
the Solar Farm Community Grant scheme. We 
are very grateful to the trustees of these two 
trusts for their support. 
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PACKINGTON PIP

Put The Date 
In Your 
Diary
PARTY IN 
THE PARK
Saturday  
6th July
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The redevelopment of the “Hall Farm” site 
moves on at a pace. Living in a property 
adjacent to the site, I have witnessed huge 
changes in the year since work began in 
earnest. Last February most of the mature 
trees at the bottom of the site were felled. 
This resulted in greatly increased hours of 
sunlight falling on my greenhouse, and back 
garden, which was a very positive result for 
my plants.  
 

 
For every positive there is usually a negative. 
This winter the variety of wild birds visiting 
my garden has fallen dramatically. No 
woodpeckers, nuthatches, coal tits or 
blackcaps have yet been spotted. It made 
me realise how dependent wild birds are on 
mature trees, in close proximity, to give them 
cover.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One of the features of Packington is the 
number of trees it contains and yet every 
year the sound of chain saws, felling more of 
our village trees, appears to increase - trees 
which may have taken over 100 years to 
reach their full height. They don’t all appear 
to be being replaced. Perhaps if the Parish 
Council decided to plant one tree, 
somewhere in the village, for every two new 
houses granted planning permission, the 
current numerical decline could be arrested.   

 
Does anyone else agree more action is 
needed to preserve our small village 
paradise? If so, speak to one of our 
prospective Parish Councillors when they 
canvass your vote at the forthcoming 
election. 

  

Choose Crane and Walton for
everything legal…

Looking
for the
right

advice?
We provide quality services in a friendly yet professional way on a range of legal matters, including:

w w w. c r a n e a n d w a l t o n . c o m

Property Law Business Law Wills & Probate Family Law Litigation

•  Property Law and Conveyancing •  Family Law •  Inheritance Tax Planning

•  Litigation •  Wills and Probate •  Lasting Powers of Attorney

•  Court of Protection Applications •  Business Law • Trusts

Ashby Office
30 South Street Ashby de la Zouch 

Leicestershire LE65 1BT
Tel: 01530 414111
Fax: 01530 417022

Coalville Office
21- 25 London Road Coalville

Leicestershire LE67 3JB
Tel: 01530 834466
Fax: 01530 810886

Leicester Office
113- 117 London Road

Leicester LE2 0RG
Tel: 0116 2551901
Fax: 0116 2555864

Melbourne Office
William’s Yard

Derby Road, Melbourne
Derbyshire DE73 8JR
Tel: 01332 863810

C&W Generic A5 Advert_Updated with new guidelines_Layout 1  19/03/2013  17:06  Page 1

AFTERBEFORE

YOUR 
COMMUNITY  
NEEDS YOU
Closing Date For 

Applications To 

Become A Parish 

Councillor 

3rd April
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Advertise Your Products  
& Services In The Post
editor@packington.info

PACKINGTON PIP

*** SAVE THE DATE ***                  
Saturday 6th July 2019                 

 

Packington Party 
In The Park 

 

 

 

 

 

• More fun and games for all  
the family; 

• More Live Music & DJ tunes; 
• The Great Gazebo Challenge 

returns for those who enjoy 
dressing up - choose your own 

theme, be creative and don’t make 
it easy for our judges; 

• Plus, a few new ideas for 2019 
currently being explored…   

 
WATCH THIS SPACE!             

 
Your donations for the popular PIP 

Tombola Stall will be very 
welcome and we would love to 

hear from any volunteers to help 
set-up, take down and litter pick 

the field. 
 

Thank you, from your PIP Team 
 

Contact Rachael 07941 078087 

 

 

 

 

 

HS2 update  
 

 

 

 

The team would like to thank all those 
villagers who attended the Residents HS2 
open morning in the Village Hall in early 
December and submitted a response to HS2 
Ltd. to the Working Draft Environmental and 
Equality Statements, which were out for 
consultation.  
If you would like a copy of the formal 
response from the Packington HS2 
Residents Team email: 
terryhammond@me.com     
We understand HS2 Ltd. received over 
40,000 responses both from individuals and 
organisations across the route, and are 
currently reviewing these.    
 
We will meet with HS2 Ltd. in May to keep 
the issues that directly impact Packington on 
the Agenda. One of the issues is the noise 
impact. Some of you may have read in the 
media that there are concerns that the train 
could exceed the European and World 
Health Organisation noise limits. If this is the 
case, then HS2 could be forced to reduce its 
speed and or mitigate noise impacts along 
the route.  We have put a number of practical 
proposals to HS2 Ltd. that would reduce the 
noise and visual impact on our village and 
will continue to raise these with them.     
 
Some of you may have also seen in the 
media recently that a number of MPs are 
now questioning the spiralling cost of HS2, 
calling for it to be scrapped. This may all 
sound optimistic, but we must not get 
complacent.  There will be many MPs within 
parliament who will support HS2. Therefore, 
we must assume that HS2 will proceed. 
 
We will continue to report back to you 
through the Packington Post.  
If you would like further information, contact:                                               
Terry Hammond 01530415764 
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Local Pensioner gets his first play published 
When pensioner Terry Hammond from Mill Street, Packington, retired, he felt he needed to have a 
hobby. So he decided to have a bash at writing a play. Terry told the Packington Post that he got the 
idea from a friend who told him a funny story about how a new allotment holder had upset the old 
timers on his allotment. He thought this had the making of a comedy so he started to work on a plot. 

Terry, who was then living in Hampshire, worked on the play for a couple of years and when he finally 
finished it and showed it to his wife and friends, he was encouraged when they said he should try and 
get it published. A neighbour had contact with a local publisher. They asked for a script and he was 
amazed when they rang back within days to say they really liked it and would publish it.  

The play “Ten Rods” was premiered at a local amateur dramatic society in Hampshire and received 
glowing reviews.  When Terry moved to Packington three years ago he submitted Ten Rods to Ashby 
Dramatic Society, who run the Venture Theatre, in Ashby. They were very quick to see its potential and 
agreed to put on the play. 

“Ten Rods” runs from the 2nd to 4th May and 8th to11th May 2019. It starts at 7.30 at the Venture 
Theatre, Ashby. Details about the play and tickets can be found on the Venture Theatre website:  
www.ashbyventuretheatre.org.uk Tickets from the Ashby Tourist centre: 01530 411767

PARISH COUNCIL 
ELECTIONS 

 
THURS 2ND MAY 

2019




